
 

Minutes 
Park & Rec Meeting 
Park Building - 500 7th Ave SW 
Monday March 18th, 2024 - 5:15 PM 

Park and Recreation                                                                                                              www.oelweinparks.org 
 

Call to Order:  5:17pm 

Roll Call:  Bouska, Burkhart, Gearhart, Johnson, Jorgensen, Garrigus, Meska, Stasi 

Attending: Johnson, Johnson, Jorgensen, Meska 

Absent: Burkhart, Gearhart, Garrigus, Stasi 

Approval of Minutes: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the minutes of the February 19th, 2024, meeting: 

Motion: Meska    2nd:  Jorgensen 

Aye: All    Nay:  None 

Citizen Comments: None 

Kenneth Adams family monument: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the monument for the Kenneth Adams family: 

Meska made a motion to approve the monument as long as it is placed in alignment with all 

other headstone foundations in section 9F. 

Motion: Meska    2nd:  Jorgensen 

Aye: All    Nay:  None 

Wellness/Recreation Update: None 

Aquatics Update: Johnson stated that he has been meeting with the pool manager several times these 

past few weeks to start lining up interviews and training for the pool staff. Johnson stated that they held 

interviews this past week at City Hall for all the potential new staff members. Johnson stated that Kim 

has found a representative from the YMCA in Cedar Falls to come to Oelwein in May to certify the 

lifeguards. Johnson stated that they have started working on pool preparations at the facility including 

pumping down the diving well, fixing a permabrella and finishing painting the concession area. The 



diving well is designed to hold water through the winter so that it does not heave up when frost comes 

out in the spring. This past week I submitted a grant proposal for CPR manikins for the city to purchase 

for lifeguard training as well as FD & PD training. Johnson met with the Carrico representative as he 

explained that chlorine costs have increased $20 per 50# bucket from this last season. 

Parks/Cemetery Update: Johnson stated that he met with the tree board this month as they are 

planning for future activities and plantings.  Johnson stated that the tree board was awarded the full 

amount of $5,000 from Trees Forever for purchasing trees this fall to plant in street boulevards. 

Johnson called both Manske’s and Cannons Greenhouse to notify them to order trees since the tree 

board was awarded the Trees Forever grant for planting trees again this October. Johnson stated that 

the board was also awarded the tree city designation for all their hard work this past year. Johnson 

stated that the tree board consists of a handful of great volunteers that the city is very appreciative of 

all their work to make this a better community to live in.  

 Johnson stated that they have had a steady stream of burials at Woodlawn this past month. 

Johnson stated that he spent time at Depot Park cleaning up broken glass that was found in the play 

area. This past month Nate and Johnson finished up the floor project at the shop with the new epoxy 

covering. This project was more time-consuming than originally expected but was well worth the extra 

time we put into preparing the floor. Johnson shared some pictures of the building when he first took 

over the position and detailed many of the improvements that he has made since that time. Johnson 

stated that he appreciates all the help the administrator, mayor and council have given this 

department over the years, with improvements and updating equipment.  

Johnson stated that this past month he met with a contractor to get pricing on a new door for the  

storage area at Wings Park. Nate has been working on rewiring the 20’ trailer to ensure everything is 

working properly for the upcoming season. Seasonal help will be hired back shortly as the warm 

weather continues, mostly returning employees with a few new people. Johnson worked with Shawn 

from the street department to replace the seals on the rear tire of the skid loader that started leaking. 

The volleyball equipment that the rec dept. ordered was put together by the park department and 

delivered this past week. I am getting pricing for some new palm leaves for the tiki play structure at the 

pool as some have been ruined by the wind over the years.  

Johnson had Nate take a load of construction debris from past projects to the landfill. Johnson read 

the three applications and submitted the scoring for TAP trail funding to the county. Johnson had Nate 

grab the flowerpots from storage for the downtown and take them up to the school for the FAA program 

to start the flowers in their greenhouse. Nate and Johnson replaced all 200 light bulbs at Depot Park 



taking out the color bulbs with the regular clear bulbs. New playground informational signs were 

designed and sent to Iowa prison industries for quotes as well as new rules signs for the skate park. 

Johnson has been working on Civicrec this week inputting information for our areas. This past 

month Johnson has been busy wrapping up some very large grants. Johnson completed the AARP grant 

for a set of LED blinking signs for the pedestrian crossing on North Frederick Ave. and 5th Street. Johnson 

submitted the Iowa DOT trail grant through upper explorer land for trail segment 4. Johnson stated that 

they will be meeting in Decorah for the Upper Explorer land meeting on April 4th.  

Johnson learned this week that their trails bill was finally passed by the state senate subcommittee 

and committee which is where it has been hung up the past couple of years. Johnson stated that this bill 

is needed to complete segment one in the NW quadrant of town, as this was a requirement from the 

railroad. Johnson provided the commission with trail count totals and a list of daily activities, progress 

on projects and planned future projects. Johnson showed the board around the park building showing 

them improvements that have been made over the years. 

 

Board Member Updates: Bouska talked about updates with the United Way – Day of Caring that is 

planned for May 3rd with the 10th as a backup date. 

 

Adjournment: 5:55pm 

 

Next Meeting: April 15th, 2024 
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Park monthly March update 

  

Adams monument: 
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Aquatics update: 
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Park and Cemetery update: 

                          Grant awarded 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

   Burials        cleanup 
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Volleyball equipment     bobcat seal 

 
        Grave prep      sweeping    

 

   Cleanup      baskets    depot park 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop

areas

➢ Pick up downtown areas

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries

➢ Maintenance on equipment

➢ Safety meetings

➢ Meet with contractors

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data

➢ Woodlawn burials

➢ Grant work

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating

➢ Trail easements/grants

➢ Work on park and rec master plan

➢ Grinding stumps

➢ Trail maintenance

➢ Cpo classes taken

➢ Pesticide license renewed

➢ Delta dental foundation proposal

sent

➢ Started AARP grant proposal

➢ East Penn proposal for trail funds

sent

➢ Snow removal for Community

development

➢ RJ McElroy proposal sent

➢ Budgets finished and presented to

council

➢ Started TAP funding application

➢ Playground policy

➢ Upper Iowa appreciation day ideas

sent

➢ United Way Day of Caring ideas sent

➢ FCCF funds spent on additional pool

lounge chairs

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park

➢ repurpose old wings bridge

➢ Grant writing

➢ Trail segment 2

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment

➢ Grinding stumps

➢ Dirt work complex

➢ Paint accent brick – pool

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate

➢ Playground slides – City Park

➢ Pool preparations

➢ Pool boiler replacement

➢ Flagpole diamond 3

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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